




The Town Council held a Town Meeting on Monday, July 18, 2016 at 4:00pm in the Town office at 121 North Gate Road, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina  29572.

	Present				Mayor				Huston Huffman
					Members of Council		Paul Rotondo
Rebecca Hinds
									James Leach
									John Wylie	
					Chief of Police		Kyle Lamparter
					Town Clerk			Jennifer Newbold
								
	
With a quorum present, Mayor Huffman called the meeting to order at 4:00pm.  The Mayor opened with approval of the Consent Agenda.  
 
Chief Lamparter presented the Security Report for June 20, 2016 – July 18, 2016.  The police activity included 40 incidents or calls for service.  See attached.  

	The Town Meeting proceeded with old business, beginning with the implementation of the Household Waste and Recycling contract.  No new information was discussed. 
	
 The next item of old business was the Cabana Road Storm Water Project.  Mayor Huffman discussed changes to quotes received for installation of the pumps including an increase of  about $4,000.00.  With a recommendation to approve up to $65,000.00 for the project, Councilman Rotondo made a motion and Councilwoman Hinds seconded; the motion was unanimously approved.  The plumbing timeline for the project should be about thirty days once the Town receives the pumps.

New business followed.  The Clerk discussed a beginning timeline for the audit and the need for aid from the Treasurer on select items.

The next item of new business was fulfilling the Town’s requirement for Storm Water Training provided by DHEC.  Council proposed two dates to refer to DHEC for the training.

	Following the Agenda, Mayor Huffman called for public input.  He addressed inquiry and provided explanation for the routing of the storm water on Cabana.  Delegation of responsibility for proper weed control at Habitat Park and North Lake followed. In conclusion, the Town is not contracted for landscaping and beautification; services are for grass cutting and median maintenance. 

The dates for the August Council Workshop and Town Meeting were announced; the Town Meeting date was changed to August 22, 2016 to ensure better attendance.  At 4:29pm, Wylie made a motion and Hinds seconded to ENTER EXECUTIVE SESSION to discuss legal matters.  The motion was unanimously approved.
 
At 5:18pm, Council RECONVENED REGULAR SESSION.  NO VOTES WERE TAKEN, and with no further business to address, the Town Meeting adjourned at 5:22pm.


						Respectfully submitted,



Jennifer Newbold
						Town Clerk
Approved _____________________
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